
Crystal Park Metro Board Meeting Minutes
July 6, 2011

MUB 496 Palmer Trail

Prpseaf: Mike Doughty - Chairman
Dick O'Brien
Tim Britton
Charlie Ennis
Mike Young

Gresls: CPVFD ChbfJohn Hennessey
Joan Powers

The meeting was called to order at 6:05 p.m.by Mike Doughty.

Minuteq from iast m*frno on June 1. 2O1i

Motion was made by Charlie that the minutes from June 1, 20'll meeting be approved Dick O'Brien seconded the motion
and the minutes were approved as ammended.

June 2A17 Treasurcfs Reoort

Charlie Ennis presented the July 2011 Treasurers Report. There were no unusual expenditures or income. Mike Doughty
made a motion that the treasurer's report be approved. Tim Britton secrnded the motion and it was approvei
unanimously.

Public Commen6:

Joan Powers stated that she had sold a collectibb fire bell at her shop for approximately $50. Proceeds would be donated
to the CFVFD.

Fire Deparbnent lldate

The CPVFD update was prepared and presented by chief John Hennessey for June 201 1 .

OldBusinFss

Fire Agreement with ltlanitou Springs-Action Sbps: Chief Hennessey has discussed the agreement with Chief
Buckmiller. Mike Doughty will drat the automatic aid agreement for review by Chief llennessey ind Chief Buckrniller.
The agreement will then be retumed to the CPMD for ftnal approval prior to ii Oeing €ent to th6 Manitou Springs Fire
Department for their review and approval.

?PatlAFG. VfA. 49t Update:. All equipment has been accounted tur on both the AFG and VFA grants. Ctoseout is
to begin over the next few days. CPVFD was contacted by the Colorado Stale Forest Service regardiig the VFA grant
and were infonned that there was a liftle more than $600 to spend- Since this is a wildland grant]permission was
requested and reelved to acquire the MS 440 chain saws for Brush 940. Both saws were ordered and received along
vtrith other extra components. Retail forthese saws is valued at over $1200 but only $813 was pakl foreach. The CPVFD
was awarded the EMS grant and we are waiting official notification so that the newireart monitorcan be ordered.

9lgryPJlt ?f=Z=A08 Afg..Grant: Joan Powers stated that she was officially notilied by FEMA that $2245 was overspent on
the 2008 AFG grant. This was a miscommunication rgarding "excess funds" spending limitations. There was a 1%
interest fee added to the $2245.Joan will obtain an exact figure from FEMA. Ctr'aaie ginis made a motion to approve
$2300 to cover the oveftrge and any interest. Mike Doughty seconded the motion and it passecl unanimously.

Alew Business

There was a discussion regarding Crystal Park residenis' seeming reluctance to call 91 I in some instances. There will be
a reminder communicated to all residenb. Mike Doughtywas assigned this task.

Compliance Calendar

No compliance calendar action required until Oclober 20.1 1.

Adioum

Mike Doughty adjoumed the meeting
6:00 p.m. in the MUB.

Mike Young CPMD Secretary.

is scheduled for Wednesday August 3,2011 al


